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CPPC Steering Committee Minutes
Tuesday, November 6, 2018
12:30
200 S. Howard Street
Indianola, IA 50125

Attendance
Voting Members Present: Kristin Brekelmans, Bonnie Forsyth, Rachel Garner, Naomi Hupton, Jovanka Westbrook & Darcy Woodland
Voting Members Absent: Dawn Love, Veronica McVay, Natalie Montross & Roger Netsch 
Public Present:  Joe Burke, Sarah Hohanshelt, Lacey Smith, Chris Villalobos & Mandi Vellinga
Approval of Agenda 

Bonnie moved, seconded by Jovanka. Motion carried 6-0.
Approval of Minutes (October 2nd)
Kristin moved, seconded by Rachel. Motion carried 6-0.

New Business 
1. Snapshot: Immersion 101
Sarah gave a brief presentation on what CPPC is, why it exists, what we are doing in our area and where we can grow. The group worked to create plans around how to continue to grow CPPC and strengthen the areas we may be lacking in.
2. CPPC/PP Update: Sarah Hohanshelt 


Individualized Course of Action

Community Based Family Team Meetings

No referrals have been received in FY19.
Neighborhood Networking

Website

We are averaging about 3,000 hits per week on the website. The CPPC Coordinator is still sending out weekly updates and updates the website daily. 
Meetings

CPPC Coordinator is attending all three provider meetings regularly. Attended the CPPC Regional meeting on September 18th, the statewide meeting on October 24th and yearly DCAT meeting at Wildwood Hills Ranch on October 25th. 
If you are interested in serving on the HIRTA Transportation Advisory Group (TAG) in Warren or Marion counties, please let Sarah know. They would like us to have at least one representative for each county.
Al’s Pals
We are planning to have 9 schools/centers participating this year. CPPC Coordinator will observe 13 teachers in FY19.  Nine visits were completed this fall. Four will be completed this spring. 
Miscellaneous

CPPC Coordinator co-facilitated the Immersion 101 training in Polk County October 3rd.
Policy and Practice Change

No updates at this time.
Shared Decision-Making Team

Parent Partner Updates
No update was given. 
Recruiting New Members
We currently have two openings for voting members to represent Marion County. If you are interested in making decisions regarding funding in Madison, Marion and Warren counties, please contact Sarah at shohanshelt@gmail.com for more information.

3. Updates
Jovanka:  Warren County did not receive any respite care or parent development funding from PCA Iowa this year. As a result, Wee Care and Young Parents no longer have funding to operate and have stopped services. Partners in Family Development is working with the Child Abuse Prevention Council (CAPC) of Warren County to provide programming such as: Parent Cafes, Stewards of Children, etc. Partners in Family Development has the staff and materials to facilitate this programming and the CAPC of Warren County has some funding from United Way to spend on such programming. The two are working together to pool their resources to provide this programming in Warren County! Jovanka will be sending out information as soon as it is available, but look for these services to be offered in Carlisle and Norwalk.
Motion to adjourn at 1:39pm made by Kristin, seconded by Bonnie. Motion carried 6-0. 
